
future.    
 
The kids are active in our  
children’s program:  the old-
est daughter loves drama 
club, the son enjoys Boy 
Scouts and the younger 
daughter is a shy and gig-
gling Brownie Girl Scout. 
 
Things are looking up! 

A woman called; she was in 
her mid 30’s and almost in 
tears.  Her family had been 
homeless for a few years,  
moving from shelter to shel-
ter.  Her husband had a full 
time job for many years in a 
stockroom; she picked up 
shifts at the hospital during 
times her husband was home 
to care for the kids. 
 
But here’s the thing: living on 
$2,500 a month when rent is 
$1,200 leaves very little for 
food, transportation, clothing 
and healthcare.   
 
When the husband was laid 
off, they lost their small apart-
ment and all of their belong-
ings. Other local agencies gave 

them  temporary shelter  or 
food but no one could help 
them solve the bigger picture.   
 
Many of the people we see 
are like this family: desper-
ate, frustrated and tired of 
being passed from one quick 
fix to another.  
 
This family was one of the 
fortunate few to find a com-
prehensive solution …at the 
Coalition’s Hospitality House.  
 
Today Mom is studying for 
her Nursing Assistant certifi-
cate; we are helping Dad find 
work that pays a living wage.  
The family is now able to save 
a significant portion of their 
wages to prepare for the  

Move-in Day ! 

Meet the Kind of Family That You Can Help 

Can you spare a few hours? 
5 Things you can do for our kids and families 
 Plan and host holiday parties for the families in our Hospitality House shelter. 
 Involved in Girl Scouts?  Host a girl scout meeting for our Coalition Troops. 
 Like to get organized?  Help us sort and distribute in-kind donations  

(such as toiletries, cleaning supplies, blankets). 
 Sponsor a collection at your school, church, temple, organization or business. 
 Mentor a child in our after-school program;  help with homework, serve a healthy 

snack, be there to listen and encourage. 
 Contact us at coalition118aa@gmail.com or 908-355-2060 x205 for details. 
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DID YOU KNOW…?DID YOU KNOW…?  

 21,800 children in 

Union County live 

under the poverty 

level 

 An estimated 

53,000 children in 

Union County live in 

households earning 

less than the Living 

Wage 

 In some schools in 

Elizabeth, over 90% 

of the kids qualify for 

free or reduced price 

lunches 

 

Your Your   

generosity  generosity    

can make a   can make a   

differencedifference  

 

Valentine’s Day Party 
hosted by High School  

Students from  
Scotch Plains  

mailto:coalitionassist@gmail.com


Sr. Mary Anne came to the 
Coalition when she learned 
that our own Sr. Maryanne 
Tracey (also a Sister of Char-
ity of St. Elizabeth and head 
of the Hospitality House) 
had a ministry to serve 
homeless children. 
 
She saw great potential in 
what her students could 
bring to the kids. Today she 

has more than 20 students 
who spend their afternoons 
tutoring and mentoring  
children at Bernice’s 
Place. The Loaves and Fish-
es Ministry at Mother Se-
ton High School began to 
collect and assemble per-
sonal care kits for the 
guests in our Operation 
Warm Heart shelter. 
 
Most of all, we are inspired 
by Sr. Mary Anne’s commit-
ment over the last 8 years  
to organize others to help.  
 

Sister Mary Anne 
Katlack, you are a 
super-hero to your 
kids and ours!   

The bottom line for Sister 
Mary Anne Katlack is teach-
ing her students at Mother 
Seton High School the value 
of service.  "Sharing time 
and talent doesn't cost you 
money, yet to give time  
requires a commitment.  My 
hope is that I am laying the 
foundation for a lifetime of 
service to the community." 
  

OUR HOUSE SPRING 2013 

Sister  
Mary Anne  

Katlack  
with Adrian 
Myrill and  

Mother  
Seton  

High School  
students 

 

Thanks to The Institute of 
Music for Children, and 
their director, Hector Mo-
rales, our kids had the 
chance to learn all about 
rhythm, percussion and 
drumming!  Over eight 
weeks, our after-school 
kids pounded their hearts 
out.  
 
Dedicated to using artistic  

expression and the creative 
process to prepare  children 
for success by giving them 
confidence., The Institute 
is a non-profit arts organi-
zation. 
 
In addition to bringing a 
brand new skill to our kids,  
they also made a generous 
financial donation to our 
program.  

Thanks for delighting our 
kids with the magic of  
music! 

We Can’t Do it Without YouWe Can’t Do it Without You  

Volunteers 

Why I VolunteerWhy I Volunteer  
My name is Adrian Myrill. 
I’m a senior at Kean Uni-
versity and I came to the 
Coalition three years ago. 
To keep busy over the 
summer, I volunteered and 
realized that I was making 
a positive contribution. 
Today, less and less people 
are concerned about oth-
ers. 
 
I feel needed here and tru-
ly feel like I am making a 
difference in the lives of 
others. In my opinion, this 
is the true meaning of liv-
ing. 

Warmest Thanks to 
 our loyal sponsors: 

 
 The Fred C.  

Rummel Foundation 

 

 

Union County  
Savings Bank  

 

 

Union 

County 

Board of  

Freeholders 

 

 

WestfieldWestfield  

Service LeagueService League  

http://www.pseg.com/home.html


It’s a typical Tuesday after-
noon for the middle school 
students at Bernice’s Place.   
 
For most kids, this was the 
first time they had tried to 
read Shakespeare.   
 
The first couple of weeks we 
heard cries of “Whaaat? ….. 

this isn’t even English!” 
Eventually, with patience, 
persistence and trust the 
group finished reading ¢ƘŜ 
¢ŜƳǇŜǎǘ  with an under-
standing well beyond their 
years.    
 
In partnership with ONTIK, 
an ensemble based theatre 

company and the Eliza-
beth Arts Council,  our 

kids have been exploring 
their thoughts and feelings  
through ONTIK’s play read-
ing program,  
{ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜ ǘƻ {ƘŀƴƎŜΦ   
 
The teenagers are now 
busy rehearsing selected 
scenes from the play to 
perform alongside profes-
sional actors in the Spring. 

“It is not in the stars to hold our destiny but in ourselves“  “It is not in the stars to hold our destiny but in ourselves“  William ShakespeareWilliam Shakespeare  

Yes, I want to help other families! 
 

Your gift gives local families safe, stable 

housing and everything they need for a shot 

at an independent future 

Here‘s what your donation does 
$ 1,500 sponsors a year of after-school and summer enrichment for a homeless child 
$ 1,250 houses a homeless working family for a month in a Hospitality House  
$    750 helps with one month’s rent to prevent a family from being evicted  
$    500 funds  a whole summer at Bernice’s Place for a homeless child 
$    250 buys 25 bus tickets for adults to get to work, to the store or to school 
$    110 supplies a cot and personal care packages for two homeless men or women  
$       65 provides a night of emergency shelter for a homeless family 
 

Name _________________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________ 

City, State and Zip ______________________________________________________ 

Phone ________________________E-Mail __________________________________ 

All contributions are tax deductible and can be sent to: 
Elizabeth Coalition to House the Homeless,  118 Division St., Elizabeth , NJ  07201 

 
You may also donate online at www.theelizabethcoalition.org 

Privacy Policy:  What you share with us, stays with us!   

OUR HOUSE SPRING 2013  

 OUR WISHLISTOUR WISHLIST 
Paper towels 

Toilet Tissue 

Dish Soap 

Bathroom cleaners 

Bathing Suits  

– kids sizes 

Twin & full size 

sheets 

Bath towels 

Gift Cards 

Congratulations 
 to John T. of 

Fanwood  for winning 
the  I-Pad Mini  

from our 19th Annual  
Basketball Classic! 

Sr. Maryanne with  
Hospitality House Graduate  
- now a student at Lincoln Tech 

This is an opportunity they 
wouldn’t get any other way…. 
Break a leg kids ! 



Elizabeth Coalition to House the Homeless 

118 Division Street 

Elizabeth NJ 07201 

Phone: 908-355-2060  

E-mail: info@theelizabethcoalition.org 

their souls.  Bernice’s Place prepares 
the kids to do well at school and that 
will have a lasting effect on the rest of 
their lives.   
 
The power of Bernice’s Place is best 
told in the words of a 1987 graduate – 
from one of the program’s first classes. 
”The after school program helped me 
when I needed help” notes Emily,  

After school and summer is a difficult 
time for children from homeless and 
at-risk families.  If the parents work, 
the children are left alone.  Many are 
hungry and bored.  Research shows 
that children from low-income fami-
lies are more likely to drop out of 
school, have behavioral issues and 
become unemployable adults. 
 
“Our children’s program provides fun 
and games, a hearty snack, but that’s 
not all,” Illiana Jimenez, Program  
Director says.  “It provides recreation-
al and academic enrichment, as well 
as positive social relationships not 
usually available to them.”  The kids 
enjoy drama, music, art, book club, 
swimming, Scouting and field trips 
that develop their minds and heal 

“I grew up living in motels but today I 
own property.  The program provided 
me with tutoring that helped me to 
succeed in school and served as a safe-
ty net when everything else was cha-
otic.”  
 
For many kids living in unstably housed 
families, the Coalition provides the 
attention and tools they need to con-

quer the obstacles they face daily.    

The Coalition’s  

Brownie Troop! 

Do you want to 
change a child’s life?  

Support our 
homeless families 

TODAY 
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Sending a homeless child to Bernice’s Place: Sending a homeless child to Bernice’s Place:   

a lifea life--changing experience changing experience ––  for both you and the childfor both you and the child  

Your donation will give 
kids a productive,   
enriching  summer! 


